
Conor was one of the most invaluable members of the team for the execution of the 3DEN 

project.  His professionalism and ability to lead a team through a very challenging site and 

schedule to execute a first of its kind design concept shines through in the outcome.  His 

experience and reliability through an especially difficult TCO process allowed us to fulfill all 

lease and legal obligations and ultimately resulted in an absolutely beautiful finished product that 

continues to be a hallmark of the Hudson Yards retail corridor. 
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